      PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION  

Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 10th January 2012 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Christine John (Chairman), Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman), Ron Selby (Secretary), Cllr Christine Gwyther, Cllr Tony Wilcox, Peter England, Graham Rennie, Anthony Brown and Rev. Roger Hart.                                                      The Pembroke and Pembroke Dock NPT were represented by PCSO Andrew Griffiths and PCSO Emma Thomas.

The Chairman opened the January meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Association; then turning to the minutes of the 13th December 2011meeting, asked if everyone agreed that they gave a full and accurate account of the proceedings.
Cllr Maureen Colgan proposed that the minutes be accepted as published, and Rev. Roger Hart seconded her proposal. 

The Treasurer’s report
Cllr Maureen Colgan reported that the P&BCA funds presently had a credit balance of £131.55.

H M the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee celebrations

Cllr Maureen Colgan proposed that the P&BCA should organise a ‘street party’ on Saturday, 2nd June to celebrate this most propitious of occasions. Two suggested locations for holding the party are in the courtyard just off Castle Street, or in the grounds of St Patrick’s Community Hall. Should it rain on the day (as it did during the Queen’s coronation), then the party can be held in the hall. 

Cllr Tony Wilcox proposed that the P&BCA should apply for Community Chest funding to help with the cost of the Jubilee celebrations.

Elderly people ‘downsizing’ could make houses available for larger families
Cllr Tony Wilcox said that five elderly people who are presently living in three bedroom council properties, wish to transfer to one of the two bedroom bungalows soon to be built at the east end of Bentlass Terrace.
Concerns about the closure of Minor Injuries Units (MIU) at two south Pembrokeshire hospitals
Cllr Christine Gwyther announced that a meeting will be held in Haverfordwest for the South Pembrokeshire residents who are very concerned about the closure of the Minor Injuries Units at the South Pembrokeshire and Tenby Cottage Hospitals. The meeting will be held in the Community Health Centre, Winch Lane, Haverfordwest, on Thursday 12th January at 1.00 p.m. 
Eagerly awaited announcement on the future of a Pennar long established recreational area  
A member asked when would Pennar residents be informed whether the application to have land at the west end of Military Road declared to be a town or village green, had been successful or not. 
Cllr Tony Wilcox said that Pembroke Dock Town Council had made the application quite a long time ago, and it is expected that the PCC legal department will be able to pass on the inspector’s findings in the near future; but he can not anticipate the outcome. 
Pennar and Bufferland Christmas decorative lights competition                                               The winners of the competition were declared to be:

For the best decorated home ---- Richard McIntyre in Treowen Road 

For the best decorated window----- Pat Parrott in Nelson Street

The winners will each receive a £50 voucher that can be used in the Spar grocery stores in Treowen Road, or the High Street Post Office.
Pennar and Buffferland Neighbourhood Watch scheme

PCSO Andrew Griffiths said he expected to have the Neighbourhood Watch information packs quite soon, and he would deliver them to Cllr Maureen Colgan.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.30 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 14th February 2012 at 7.30 p.m. 
